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IESBA issues Proposed Changes to the Code of Ethics to Address Illegal Acts
Johannesburg / 12 September 2012
The International Ethics Standard Board for Accountants (IESBA) released the Proposed Changes to the IFAC Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants- Responding to a Suspected Illegal Act on 22 August 2012 for public comment. As the IRBA Code of Professional Conduct for Registered Auditors adopted Parts A and B of the IFAC Code, this proposed change to the IFAC Code, may be considered by CFAE for possible amendments to the IRBA Code that could affect registered auditors.  

The proposed changes to the IESBA Code intend to provide additional requirements for professional accountants in business and in public practice regarding the disclosure of suspected illegal acts committed by a client or employer. The exposure draft describes the circumstances in which a professional accountant is required, or expected, to breach confidentiality (one of the five fundamental principles in the IFAC Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants), and disclose the illegal act to an appropriate authority. 

Jörgen Holmquist, IESBA Chairman, noted that: “Breaching confidentiality is not something to be taken lightly. However, when the consequences of non-disclosure are potentially harmful to individuals or society, confidentiality must be overridden. Accountants have an important role to play in protecting the public interest and enabling authorities to take appropriate action.”

How to Comment

We invite registered auditors and others to submit any comments regarding the proposed changes to the IRBA by 30 November 2012 (i.e. 2 weeks prior to the IESBA comment date deadline of 15 December 2012) for consideration in preparing our response to the IESBA. Comments should be submitted by email to standards@irba.co.za, in word format.

The proposed changes to the Code of Ethics are available in PDF and may be downloaded from the IRBA website. Should you have any queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department at +27(0)87 940 8800 or send an email to standards@irba.co.za. 

Alternatively, comments may be submitted directly to the IESBA through the IFAC website (www.ifac.org/ethics) and use the “Submit a Comment” link on the Exposure Drafts and Consultation Papers. Comments on the exposure draft are requested by 15 December 2012. 

If you have any further questions please contact the Director: Standards at 087 940 8871. Should you have any further queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department at +27(0)87 940 8800 or send an email to standards@irba.co.za.
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Director: Standards
 


	About the IRBA
The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 


The statutory Committee for Auditor Ethics assists the Board to determine what constitutes improper conduct by registered auditors by developing rules and guidelines for professional ethics, including a Code of Professional Conduct for Registered Auditors and Rules Regarding Improper Conduct.
